
  
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

  

    

  Recognising and celebrating achievement of our values 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Be a Learner 
Immy McAllister - For using an algebraic expression to demonstrate a rule.      

Jack Toy - For persisting with his learning tasks even when he is finding them difficult.      

Oliver Misiti - For continually extending his mathematical knowledge and approaching all maths activities with 

a growth mindset.      

Amarlie Pederson - For her ability to settle and adapt to a new environment and finding her place in 3/4M.      

Annabel Clarke - For a big improvement in reading through working consistently every day in class.      

James Lynch - For giving 100% effort when completing his personal daily maths fluency tasks.      

Indie Trim - For the focus she is showing on her sound work and her reading tasks.      

Ivy Hender - For her improved organisation skills and willingness to join in with class discussions.      

                                    Contact Details: 

Web: www.avenelps.vic.edu.au         Email: avenel.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Avenelprimary 
After Hours Number – 0403 565 119 

 

OUR MISSION: 

To inspire academic excellence, social and emotional growth and community 

contribution in a collaborative environment. 
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I hope everyone was able to enjoy the long weekend with their families and make the 
most of the time together. Term 4 is always action packed and this long weekend comes 
at a good time for students to relax for a few days and reset themselves ready for a great 
end of term with 3/4 camp, prep excursion, swimming, the concert, transition and 
triathlon just some of the events still to come this year. 
 
Our school has its first two days of the School Review next week. Every school 
undergoes a review every 4 years and we start our review days next week. As part of the review process, parents 
are invited to have a chat to the Review Panel to discuss the school and answer any questions they may have. 
This opportunity is at 3:00 on Tuesday 14th November. If you would like to participate, please register with Vicki 
in the office, or email me directly to let me know.  
 
Our transition program for our 2024 Prep students continues this Friday. We look forward to welcoming them to 
our school again for another morning to experience what school is all about! Our grade 6s are also experiencing 
a taste of year 7 as the various Secondary Colleges that they are attending are providing transition opportunities 
throughout term 4.  
 
The Fete is fast approaching, and we are looking forward to a fabulous day. There has been a core group of 
families working solidly for the last few months in order to prepare everything for the Fete. We now are looking 
to lock in as many volunteers as we can to assist on the day. Please put your name on the volunteers list 
attached to the end of this newsletter and return to school a.s.a.p so that we can work out the roster and get it 
distributed early next week. 
 
Thanks to everyone who has filled in the Survey Monkey about using Before and After School Care next year. 
Our provider, Kelly Club, will be in attendance at the Fete running some activities and are happy to chat to any 
families about their Before and After School Care needs or answer any questions.   
 
Your feedback is always welcome at ross.davis@education.vic.gov. au or 0403 565 119. 

Avenel Primary School acknowledges Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

peoples as the traditional custodians of the land and acknowledges and pays 

respect to their elders, past and present. 

 

Thanks to lots of generous donations we have some awesome raffle prizes you 
can win in our Fete raffle. Make sure you grab a ticket or two. 
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What’s happening in our Professional Learning Communities this term??? 

 
This term we have reviewed and revised our PLC process and made changes to streamline the process.  We 
have created 5-week blocks to implement a PLC cycle to ensure learning is implemented in real time and that 
we keep momentum in working toward our goals.  We have also prioritise clear goals setting for both student 
outcomes and changes to our teaching practice. 
 
Staff have reflected on the changes to the process and have had seen many positive implications as a result.  
Teacher feedback includes: 
 

• Appreciation of time for planning and designing tasks during meeting time. 

• Time to collaborate and plan as a team. 

• ‘It’s live’ – allowing for little adjustments to be made each week in response to what is happening in the 

classroom. 

• We can share our learning, success and challenges and work through these as a group. 

• Makes us accountable to the process and the team. 

 
This terms PLC cycle is focused on improving practice, in the area of mathematics.  We have analysed our 
Essential Assessment mathematics data, related to the focus areas for teaching this term.  Each year level has 
then set goals and implemented strategies to target areas in which students’ need further development.   
 

5/6 Collaborative Investigations: 
This includes incorporating the proficiencies (fluency, reasoning, 
understanding and problem solving) into mathematical investigations and 
developing students’ ability to use this language when engaging in 
mathematical discussion. 
 

3/4 Solving Word Problems: 
Developing student understanding of how to identify important and 
irrelevant information in word problems, create and equation and then 
solve. 
 

1/2 Modelling Multiplication and Division: 
Using real-world examples to explore the concepts of multiplication and 
division and replicating these representations in the classroom through 
models and diagrams.  
 

Foundation Developing Understanding of Numbers: 
Using open-ended tasks to explore numbers and the different ways in 
which numbers can be represented. 

 
We have already seen some great work in classrooms and are looking forward to analysing the data as a result 
of this PLC cycle. 
 

 



 



 
 

 
SUBJECT CONTRIBUTION – School Council have set the Subject Contribution for this year at $245 per 
student This amount is usually paid in Term 1 but other arrangements can be made if you are struggling to make 
payment. The subject contribution payment covers the cost of subject expenses and class materials which have 
been purchased by the school and will be distributed to students throughout the year. This contribution can be 
paid either by cash or EFPOS at the school or by direct deposit to the school account    BSB 063 545 Account No 
10076513. Please insert ‘sub cont’ and family name in the reference field. 
 

RECYCLE PROGRAM – Thank you to those who have donated cans/bottles to be taken to the Recycle 

Centre.  We have collected $8 worth so far.  A bin will be located in the main building for you to drop your 
recyclables into.  Please remember to keep them unsquashed and bar-code intact. 
 

HEADLICE - There have been several cases of our ‘unwanted school friends’ 

reported.  To help us curb the spread of these unwanted visitors we ask that you take 
the time to check your child’s hair on a regular basis and treat where necessary.  
Students are not allowed to return to school until they have been fully treated. 
 
More information on how to control headlice can be found at  

Treating and controlling Head Lice -  
Health.vic - https://www.health.vic.gov.au › files › factsheets 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

 
MONTH 

 
DATE 

 
EVENT 

November 10th Kinder Transition 

 13th 14th & 15th Gr 3-4 camp 

 14th School Council 

 15th Prep excursion 

 18th School Fete 

 22nd – 24th Energy Break Through 

 24th Kinder Transition 

 27th Smile Squad Dental Van visit 

December 6th Volunteer morning tea 

 7th Gr 6 Gradation 

 9th Singing group at Avenel Market 

 11th School Captains Speeches & interviews 

 12th State Wide Transition 

 13th, 14th 15th Swimming Program 

 14th School Council Dinner 

 18th Concert Night – 6.00pm 

 19th Triathlon 

 20th Last day Term 4 

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY – Frankie Eagles 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST – GUITAR LESSONS 
My name is Justin Strudwick and I am a local guitarist based in Kialla, Victoria. I am seeking expression of 
interest for guitar lessons at Avenel Primary School next year.  The lessons would be a set 
day where students are collected from the classroom for their 30-minute lesson, and then 
returned on completion. Following the lesson, the student would be provided with guitar tabs 
and/or individual videos for each task discussed during the lesson.  
  
Lesson Duration:  30 minutes (Weekly basis) 
Pricing:     $30.00 per lesson (Charged upfront at the beginning of each term) 
Payment:    Payment made via parents directly to myself  
 
Please see the link below to my Instagram page to learn more about me. 
www.instagram.com/justinstrudwick_guitarist?igshid=MzRIODBiNWFIZA== 
Lessons are suitable to all ages and skill levels (beginner to intermediate). This would include teachers and 
parents as well if they were wishing to learn and could be arranged outside of school hours. Please contact me 
on 0438 253 489 if you are interested in taking part in this in-school activity. 

$20 a ticket. 
 

Grand Prize $1000 
 

Contact the office to buy a ticket for this year’s Fete’s Pony 
Poo Lotto.  Each square costs $20, if the pony poos in 

your square you take out the $1000 prize. 
 

Get in early to secure the number square you want! 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fjustinstrudwick_guitarist%3Figshid%3DMzRIODBiNWFIZA%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7CDee.Wright%40education.vic.gov.au%7C0fb92a2356ca488b4df308dbdfe7a9e8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638349958300512142%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CnKFxXAofFzD207YYHvBUMsXY%2FcuDCvghr73syEjKtc%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 

Grade 1 and 2 Sleepover 
 
Here are some reflections from 1/2B.  
 

• Little Ninja Warrier’s was my favourite place to go on our excursion on Friday.  I had fun climbing there. 
Rome  

• We went to Bendigo and my favourite part was Little Ninja Warrier 
because we got free socks and of course, I liked the slides. Alice  

• I really liked the Bendigo Discovery Centre and we got to look at lots 
of cool things.  It was a very fun day. Annabel 

• There were lots of slides, rides and trampolines and of course, 
people! We even got free socks! It was so much fun! But the best part 
was the metal slide. Remy 

• The best part of the excursion was Little Ninjas.  It was very, very 
cool.  There was rock climbing and even the teachers did it. Harley 

• The swing and big slide were fun at Lake Weerona. I didn’t get much 
sleep at the sleepover. Ingrid. 

  



 
 
 

The Visy Recycling Centre has opened at Avenel Café.  The 

following is a list of which containers can be recycled.  Students can bring their 
containers to school so that they can be recycled, along with other containers 
collected from lunch and snack time, with the funds going into the school’s bank 
account towards Junior School Council fund raising.  



 

Love Avenel Pool 
 

With the swimming season fast 
approaching we would love to 

see you on Saturday 11th 
November @ 9.30am to assist 

in getting the pool and 
surrounds spick and span 
ready for the opening day.  

 

Please note change in starting time due to 
Remembrance service which will take place in 

the park at 11.00am. 



  



 
 



 

  



 


